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Dear Executive Director Glazier:

This office has received your request for a written Attorney General Opinion regarding action that
the Oklahoma Board of Nursing intends to take pursuant in case 3.08 8.18. The licensee has
requested a second continuance on the hearing for two incidents in which residents died while in
the licensee’s care. The Board proposes to grant the second Motion for Continuance with the
current conditions to remain in effect pending a hearing on January 31, 2018. If the licensee leaves
her current employment, the licenses will be temporarily suspended.

The Oklahoma Nursing Practice Act authorizes the Board to impose discipline when a nurse “fails
to adequately care for patients or to conform to the minimum standards of acceptable nursing” in
a way that “unnecessarily exposes a patient or other person to risk of harm,” “is guilty of
unprofessional conduct,” or “is guilty of any act that jeopardizes a patient’s life, health or safety.”
59 O.S.Supp.2017, § 567.8(B)(3), (7-8). The Board may reasonably believe that the proposed
action is necessary to deter future violations.

It is, therefore, the official opinion of the Attorney General that the Oklahoma Board of Nursing
has adequate support for the conclusion that this action advances the State’s policy to protect public
health, safety, and welfare by ensuring nurses meet minimum standards of professional conduct.
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